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Wind Turbines Planning Inquiry Result 
The Secretary of State, Eric Pickles, has announced that his decision regarding 

the wind turbine planning application for Hempnall has been delayed. He has 

not indicated when it will be made. 

 

 

Village Hall / Playing Field 

Car park 
We are pleased to report that the village hall committee 

together with the parish council has arranged for the 

resurfacing of the car park and driveway. This facility 

serves both the village hall and the playing field and 

under a longstanding agreement dating back to the time 

that the parish council donated the land to the village hall, the costs have been 

shared between us and the village hall charity. We are grateful for all the hard 

work put into this project by the village hall team. 

 

Play area 
Despite regular maintenance, over the years the play 

equipment on the Bungay Road Playing Field is in 

need of attention. This is partly due to wear and tear 

caused by so many people enjoying the use of these 

facilities and partly due to its age. We are currently 

developing a strategy to raise funds to improve the 

equipment. Certain repair work is also urgently needed 

and is underway. As a temporary measure, for health and safety reasons, we 

have fenced off certain of the equipment until repairs can take place. We ask 

for your patience during this time and we hope to bring the equipment back 

into full use as soon as possible. 



  

HPC now available "virtually" all the time at 

www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Parking on 

pavements and at 

junctions 
Again, parishioners have expressed 

concern about residents parking on 

the pavements and close to junctions. 

The village is blessed with many 

elderly people with and without walk 

aids and young families with push 

chairs, such parishioners find it 

difficult and dangerous to walk on the 

road to get around vehicles parked on the pavement. Motorists also find that 

vision is obstructed when vehicles are parked too near a junction. We request 

that you do your bit to ensure that you have parked considerately in order that 

we can all enjoy safe passage. Thank you. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Councillor Telephone No. 

Geoffrey Moulton – Chairman 01508 482467 

David Hook – Vice Chairman 01508 498187 

Liz Allen 01508 499357 

Debbie Ashford 01508 498242 

Kevin Cunningham 01508 499502 

Richard Delf 01508 499788 

David Pointer 01508 498430 

Mike Turner 01508 499423 

Peter Workman 01508 499729 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Mill Centre  at 

7.30pm on  , 11/11/14 . Copies of the full minutes of meetings can be found on our website 

 

http://www.hempnallpc.org/

